Hello Parents and Players,
We would like to welcome you to the 2021 Lacrosse Season.  We want to make sure that all athletes know that being on this team should be seen and treated as a privilege and not a right.  If your player is selected to be on the team, they will be held to FHSAA and VHS rules and regulations.  Each player will be held accountable for their actions in the classroom, on the field, and in the community.
Attendance is mandatory for your player.  We understand that they may be doing other sports and/or activities during the lacrosse season.  However, during our season, lacrosse must be their number one priority outside of the classroom.  Your player must attend all practices during the week, practices missed for anything other then an illness with a note from a doctor, will be considered unexcused and will have consequences on your child’s playing time and/or continuation on the team.  
If a player is still in a Winter Sport event that is through the high school, that will be considered excused until their season has come to a conclusion.  But that is only true if it is a Venice High School sport.  Any other club and/or team sports activities are not going to be excused absence.  
Social Media has been a problem within the program in the past.  As stated above your child is held to not only VHS rules and regulations but also FSHAA all throughout the season.  Posting even on private social media accounts of conduct unbecoming of an athlete will be terms for termination on the team.
All participants are student athletes, emphasizing the student before the athlete.  Your player’s success in the classroom is their highest priority.  Practices will be held from 3:00-5:15 Monday through Friday.  These times are to accommodate any student athlete who needs to make up a test, meet with a teacher, attend tutoring and/or even attend a club meeting.
As part of the team your player will receive headgear, a practice jersey, home and away uniforms.  These items must be returned at the end of the school year, or you will be held responsible for cost of that uniform.  Each athlete is required to buy a stick, mouth guard and cleats, which they must have at every practice.  
Please make sure you have all your paperwork in to Athletic Office.  If you have any questions as to what you need or if it is all in have your player go to the Athletic Office immediately.  They can’t participate unless it is all in by try outs.  Try outs are January 25 @ 3:00 on the lacrosse field.  Which is the field behind the tennis courts.  We look forward to coaching your player this season

Women’s Lacrosse Coaching Staff

